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Department of Human Resources

311 W. Saratoga St.

Baltimore, MD.  21201-3521


FIA INFORMATION MEMO


Issuance Date:  March 22, 2000

Effective Date:  April 30, 2000


Control Number:  00-40

TO:

DIRECTORS, LOCAL DEPARTMENTS OF SOCIAL SERVICES

DEPUTY/ASSISTANT DIRECTORS FOR FAMILY INVESTMENT

FAMILY INVESTMENT SUPERVISORS AND CASE MANAGERS

FROM:
ROBERT J. EVERHARD, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

RE:

CENTRAL OFFICE SDX/SSI CLEAN UP ACTIVITIES

PROGRAM AFFECTED:
MA

ORIGINATING OFFICE:
OFFICE OF POLICY, RESEARCH AND SYSTEMS

BUREAU OF SYSTEMS, DEVELOPMENT AND MANAGEMENT

In February 1999, DHR identified discrepancies between SSI beneficiaries on the SDX file received from SSA and the SSI beneficiaries on DHR’s CARES files.  The possibility of incorrect monthly capitation payments to MCOs sparked legislative interest in this area and resulted in a corrective action plan being devised and presented to the legislative oversight committee.  

Using data derived from SDX files as of 1/4/00, FIA, DHMH and Baltimore City staff are reviewing assistance units where the SSI recipient is deceased, no longer receives an SSI payment or has an out of state address.  In addition, FIA staff will also review assistance units where the CARES Social Security number is not on the SDX files

As of 1/4/00, 560 deceased recipients, 6,513 terminated SSI recipients, 2,581 customers with out of state addresses and 4,119 SSN/SDX discrepancies have been identified.  FIA central staff have closed those cases where the recipient is deceased or had an out of state address.  The terminated SSI income cases will be changed to the 
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appropriate MA category (S02 for Disabled Adult Children (DAC) or S98, F05 or MCHP for non-DAC).  These newly created categories will then go into the auto mail-in redet cycle for redetermination by the appropriate LDSS. 

NOTE – 
Should there be a Food Stamp or TCA assistance unit associated with the S02, a referral will be made to the appropriate LDSS.  No changes will be done on these cases by Central staff.

Redet end dates will be three months from the month of review by FIA staff.   CARES will generate a mail in redet package 65 days prior to the established redet end date for the newly created MA category.  At this point the LDSS office will do a redetermination of MA eligibility based on information received from the recipient.

Central staff have been instructed to narrate all actions taken.  The narration should be read carefully as this will clarify and possibly simplify the eligibility determination.

This reconciliation project will be completed in April 2000.  FIA’s Bureau of Administrative Services/Medical Assistance Operations is automating the current SDX process and has established April 30, 2000 as the target date for this change.  An Action Transmittal explaining the automated process and LDSS’ responsibilities will be published shortly.

 Questions or comments should be directed to Jerry Nelson at 410-767-7952 or Lee Wurtzer at 410-238-1293.

cc: 
Calvin Street

FIA Management Staff


John Stewart, DHMH

      
Christine Gerhardt, DHMH

      
Cathy Calimer, OIG

